

**Police Department** 

Arthur L. Jones
Chief of Police

June 5, 2001

Common Council City Hall, Room 205 200 East Wells Street Milwaukee, WI 53202

Dear Council Members:

On June 26, 1992, the Common council approved file #920252, a resolution directing the Police Department to annually prepare a report summarizing receipt and expenditure of Asset Forfeiture Funds for the previous calendar year. This information is included in the attached detailed reports for your consideration.

Although we have included them in the attached report for information, the \$103,414.48 balance of funds from the 1998 Asset forfeiture Account D338 is being returned to the Asset Forfeiture Trust Account. As a result, only the 1999 and 2000 resolutions remain active.

As directed in January, 2001, we have also included the expenditure analysis for the Metro Drug Asset Forfeiture Account.

Should you require any additional information, please contact Barb Butler, Budget Manager at 935-7452. Thank you for your consideration.

Sincerely,

ARTHUR JONES CHIEF OF POLICE

-

ALJ:bb